Phi Kappa

Illinois

B The Crows of Phi Kappa are proud to announce
that the Chapter house is still standing.

The men of Phi Kappa really hit the books last
semester, moving our house up 22 positions in the
fraternity grade standings. The Brothers even
surpassed the 3.5 average that they had promised,
although the pledge average wasn't quite as high.
For this semester we have promised to be among the
top ten houses on campus.

Due to the persuasive rushing of our two P. E.
majors, Brothers Behnke and Stephens, we an-
nounce the pledging of four top men. Although
they are not our official rush chairmen, their
methods have produced the best results, Our new
pledges are Gary Wolf, Larry Johnson, Larry Stroup,
and John Laing (all '63).

In March Richard W, Murray '63, Richard L.
Ruddell '63, Alvin W, Reitz 62, and William C.
Terpstra '61 were initiated. The next week elections
were held with the following Brothers being elected
to office: President, Terry Romack '62: Vice-Presi-
dent, Robert Behnke '61; Ritual Officer, Fred Wet-
tering '61; Chaplain, Dennis Duffield '61; Secretary,
Richard Ruddell '63; Treasurer, Leon Schroeder '61;
Sergeant at Arms, Richard Murray '63; Corres-
ponding Secretary, William Terpstra '61; Executive
at Large, Wayne Stephens '61.



